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Minutes of the meeting for April 23, 2019 

Meeting hosted by Miss Utility in Hanover, MD 
Prepared by Susan Sullivan  

 
CALL TO ORDER AND INTRODUCTIONS 

Chairman Kevin Woolbright called the regular monthly meeting to order at 9:36 a.m. followed by the customary 
self-introductions.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

The minutes of March 26, 2019 were approved as written. The meeting minutes will be posted at 
https://www.missutility.net/excavators/ 

OLD BUSINESS 

CGA Conference Update reported by Dora Parks (OCC); This year’s conference was held March 26-28th in Tampa, 
FL.  There were 1,800 people in attendance representing a variety of industry stakeholders from around the country.   
There were multiple industry-specific committee meetings and breakout sessions. Mike Abrashoff, Former 
Commander of the USS Benfold and author of It’s Your Ship was the keynote speaker. In addition, were two 
conference highlights: 

• The presentation of the Jim Barron Award. Jim Barron (MD Authority) of Ronkin Construction played a 
key role in the Common Ground Study and went on to serve as the first president of the CGA. Jim has and 
continues to show true dedication to the CGA and to several other damage prevention organizations and 
projects. The Barron award is given to an individual(s) or organization(s) that have shown true dedication 
to efforts that enhance underground damage prevention.  

• The 2019 Hall of Fame Award was presented by Jim Barron to OCC CEO, Tom Hoff.  The Hall of Fame 
Award maintains an ongoing roster of damage prevention champions. The award honors CGA members 
that have served in the organization over a long period of time and whose impact has left its mark on the 
organization in a positive and memorable way.   

CGA Best Practices Committee Update reported by Scott Brown (Committee Co-Chair); This committee’s 
objective is to ensure best practices remain the definitive guide for underground safety and damage prevention 
through continued identification and publication of consensus-based practices.  After a 5-year collaborative effort, 
the committee adopted a new Cross-Bore Best Practice. This new practice will be included in the 2020 CGA’s Best 
Practice Guide.  Maryland has become a model for Call Before You Clear practices which were developed to 
prevent cross-boring. 

Next year’s CGA Event will be held March 24-26, 2020 in Palm Springs, California.  

NEW BUSINESS 

Miss Utility Web Site Update reported by Dora Parks; The new Miss Utility website cutover on January 25, 2019.  
While minor updates and changes are still occurring, user feedback has been overwhelmingly positive.  Please 
contact Dora Parks with any ideas that continue to improve user efficacy.  



 

 

Scott Brown (WGL) spoke about the Gold Shovel Standard which is a nonprofit organization committed to 
improving workforce and public safety and the integrity of buried infrastructure. These necessary improvements are 
best identified when data is shared among stake holders.  To this end, Scott spoke about the importance of facility 
owner members reporting damages so that data analysis is better able to identify root cause which can then direct 
damage prevention awareness, education and training.  He then shared a case in point:   

• At a recent meeting Scott attended, a home owner asked about damages.  It was stated that many facility 
damages are caused when homeowners fail to call 811 before building fences designed to keep new pets in 
the yard. Greg Mason (WGL) came up with the idea to leave the 811 message on doggy clean-up bags at 
local vet offices as a reminder for new pet owners to Call Before Digging new fencing.  It was then decided 
the message be put on pet food can-covers as well.  

OPEN DISCUSSIONS REGARDING DAMAGE PREVENTION AWARENESS & COOPERATION 

Mitzi Ambush (PEPCO) opened up the discussion by speaking about an increase in damages to facilities encased in 
concrete especially in Washington, D.C. at street crossings and intersections.  She noted that most often, excavators 
hit the encasements while saw-cutting.  She asked that contractors educate excavators to recognize encasement 
infrastructure so facility damage can be avoided.  Mitzi can be contacted for those interested in photo examples. 

Dora Parks stated the importance of having working relationships within the damage prevention community and 
thanked Ferguson Trenching for recently assisting a locator who was having difficulty locating two 12-inch water 
lines. 

Jim Barron (MD Authority) spoke about a recent event detailing the value of using paint to locate underground 
facilities over using just flags. Flags can be prematurely removed or relocated by unsuspecting passersby which can 
cause miscommunication between the contract locate and the excavator. No harm was done during this event but 
the likelihood of harm to people and damage to facilities increases when paint is not used and flags are not left in 
the correct location. 

David Ball (Howard Co DPW) asked how long ITIC polygons have been in use and why people were still using 
grids to denote potential dig area.  It was stated that polygons have been in use since August 2017 and that people 
were still using grids because the user may be uncomfortable with drawing a polygon, i.e., office secretary.  

Mitzi Ambush ended open discussion by suggesting that contract flaggers be reminded by facility owner members 
of their duties in protecting not only workers and facilities but pedestrians as well.  It was stated that often their list 
of duties depends on contract stipulations and state law.  

SAFETY PRESENTATION  

Susan Sullivan (Miss Utility) introduced and played a video titled:  Active Shooter Prevention Training with OSHA 
Message.  Chris Grollnek, the nation’s leading expert on the phenomenon of Active Shooter and Active Shooter 
Prevention is dedicated to the survival of potential victims who are not first responders, but actually first on scene 
as potential victims. In other words, those most immediately involved in these vicious incidents.  Along with Active 
Shooter Prevention Experts this video was created to give an overview of the 3 suggested steps to best survive an 
active shooter event:  react, escape, survive. 

MARYLAND UNDERGROUND FACILITIES DAMAGE PREVENTION AUTHORITY 
Jim Barron, Executive Director 
 
March 6, 2018 Meeting Highlights 

• Retiring April 1st, Charlie McCadden, Vice-Chair of the Authority, was recognized for his years of service.  
He was in his 2nd year of his 2nd two-year term on the Authority.  

• The Authority approved $7,500 for the March 811 Media Campaign and $7,500 for the April 811 
Media Campaign, as well as, a $1,000 sponsorship for the Cox 811 Digger Balloon at the 2019  



 

 

Preakness Balloon Festival. 
• Eight (8) NPV’s were reviewed and acted on netting $10,223 in fines. 

 
April 3, 2018 Meeting Highlights 

• The Authority elected Joyce Brooks to the Vice-Chair seat vacated by Charlie McCadden. 
• Eight (8) NPV’s were reviewed and acted on netting $8,800 in fines. 
• There was a vote to have no meeting in August 2019. 
• The Mid-Term Report for the PHMSA 2018 SDP Grant will be submitted on April 15, 2019. 
• The 2019 PHMSA SDP Grant Request will be submitted on May 1, 2019. 

 
The next Authority meeting is Wednesday, May 1, 2018. Two Formal Hearings are scheduled. 
 
MARYLAND TITLE 12 RE-WRITE 
 
The Maryland Title 12 Re-Write will be submitted to the Maryland Legislature during the 2020 Legislative Session. 
 
Documents on the Re-Write can be downloaded from the Authority Website by clicking the State Capital Dome, 
https://mddpa.org 
 
2019 GREATER CHESAPEAKE DAMAGE PREVENTION TRAINING CONFERENCE 
Matt Ruddo, Committee Chair 
 

• Conference being held October 22-25, 2019 in Ocean City, MD at the Clarion Resort Hotel. 
• Returning Attendee Registration is from April 15 - May 17. 
• Early Bird Registration is from May 18 - August 23. 
• Regular Registration is from August 24 and after. 
• The keynote speaker will be Gary Norland who survived an accident as an industrial electrician.   
• The conference will again offer golf, cornhole, and cooking networking opportunities. Fundraising 

opportunities will support the Maryland/DC Chapter of Construction Angels. 
• By registering for updates at missutilityconference@gmail.com, folks are automatically eligible to win a 

free 2-night package to the GCDPTC until May 17th.  
 
The next meeting is: April 23, 2019 at Miss Utility Call Center, Hanover, MD. 
 
MD/DC SUBSCRIBERS COMMITTEE & BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Scott Brown, WGL-Committee Chairman; Dora Parks, Miss Utility/One Call Concepts-Secretary 

The Board has agreed to move forward with the Mike Rowe / 811 campaign.  Information to follow.  The Board 
also voted to move forward with the Carvertise campaign (vehicle wraps promotion). As an alternative to billboard 
advertising, Scott shared the following information about Carvertise: 

• There are a variety of wrap options and advertising campaigns available at varying costs. 
• Wrapped cars and drivers must meet requirements. 
• Drivers can give out company brochures.  
• Drivers must travel a minimum of thirty (30) miles a day in target locations. 
• This campaign will include 3 wrapped each traveling in the following regions:  Washington, D.C., Prince 

George’s County and Montgomery County. 
• Owner members should submit damage reports.  Data analysis helps determine which regional areas might 

benefit most from this type of damage prevention advertising. 

The next meeting is July 11, 2019 at Miss Utility Call Center, Hanover MD. 

2019 LOCATOR ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS (LAA) AND DIG SMART AWARDS (DSA) 
Kevin Woolbright (Chair) and Dora Parks (Co-Chair)   



 

 

 
Dora Parks reported on the following: 

• There were 65 winning locators nominated from 12 companies.  
• This year’s banquet will be held at the Bowie Baysox Stadium and will be a family event. 
• A locator will be selected to throw out the first pitch. 
• Locators will be recognized by the stadium attendees after the first inning. 
• Subscribers are welcome to attend. 
• The LAA Banquet is set for Saturday, May 18th at Bowie Baysox Stadium.  

 
The next meeting is: April 23, 2019 at Miss Utility Call Center, Hanover, MD. 

 
2019 DAMAGE PREVENTION TRAINING 
DPT Administrator, Dora Parks  dparks@misstuility.net  
 
Upcoming Trainings 

• Garrett County Government – April 29th 
• National Drilling Association – May 3rd 
• Cecil County School of Technology – May 30th  

 
2019 Open Damage Prevention Training (by advanced registration) 

• April 29th at the Garrett College Campus  
• May 10TH in Harford County  
• June 7TH at the Miss Utility Call Center 
 

CONSTRUCTION ANGELS (CA) 
Kevin Woolbright, CA Board Representative for MD/DC 

Vince Healy (Construction Angels) explained that Construction Angels is a non-profit offering financial aid, grief                                 
and financial counselling to families who have suffered the death of a loved one during a construction related 
accident while employed by a contract company.  This year’s GCDPTC will again host a corn-hole event that will 
collect a $10 entrance fee that will go directly to CA.  It was mentioned that an email be sent out by MGH notifying 
GCDPTC attendees of the multiple CA donation opportunities in order that attendees be prepared to participate if 
they so choose. In addition, Miss Utility of Delaware is hosting an 811 5k, One Mile Fun Run in Milford Delaware 
with donations going to the Delaware Chapter of CA. All are welcome to participate, sponsor and volunteer. 
 
Please contact Kevin Woolbright for more information about CA or if you are interested in volunteering or 
sponsorships. 
 
MISS UTILITY MARKETING & OUTREACH 
Reported by Kelly Cahill 
 

• The Miss Utility 811 spring radio ads started March 25. 
• April 20th kicked off the Frederick Keys Baseball Game - 811 Outreach. There are 6 games included in this 

campaign. 
• The MASN, ‘Who Dug Deeper’ campaign will air for both the Orioles and Nationals in April and May. 
• NSDM:  811 Cake Drops were a big success netting thirty-seven (37) 811 on-air mentions. 
• The Excavator Survey will be released in the next two weeks.   
• The Scholarship Committee received over 180 applications.  The committee will meet in May to finalize 

the 8 regional winners. The scholarship award is $1,008.11. 
 
If you are interested in volunteering for any trade shows or desire to be added to the show distribution email list, 
please email Emily Meier at emeier@mghus.com. 
 



 

 

There being no further business brought before the committee, the meeting adjourned at 11:24 a.m. 

Future MD/DC Damage Prevention Meetings, Miss Utility Call Center in Hanover, MD  

• May 28th - Pat Burke (Ferguson Waterworks) 
• June 25th – Randy Carey (NPL) 
• July 23rd – TBD 
 

Refreshments at 9am, meeting starts at 9:30am 
 
 
 
 
MEETING ATTENDEES:    

 

COMPANY  ATTENDEE NAME &  
TITLE TELEPHONE # EMAIL ADDRESS 

Anchor 
Construction 

Guy Miller 
Project Manager (240) 484-7007 gmiller@anchorconst.com 

Anchor 
Construction 

Steven Lopes 
Dispatch (202) 330-9282 slopes@anchorconst.com 

AT&T Angela Johnson 
BOD Communication Rep (571) 218-9450  aj1731@att.com 

Badger 
Daylighting 

Frank Hammond 
Business Development & 

Estimating 
(443) 750-1611 fhammond@badgerinc.com 

Badger 
Daylighting Kramer Whitelar (240) 278-9298 kwhitelar@badgerinc.com 

BGE Ken Smith (410) 470-1659 kenneth.smith@bge.com 

Childs Landscape Becky Mellinger 
Admin (410) 974-0528 bmellinger@childslandscape.com 

Colonial Pipeline 
Co. 

Scott Moore 
Right of Way (443) 821-1797 smoore@colpipe.com 

Columbia Gas Calvin Swauger 
DPC (301) 268-9452 clswauger@nisource.com 

Columbia Gas Tim Hamilton 
DPC (301) 964-9117 hhamilt@nisource.com 

Construction 
Angels 

Vince Healy 
National Development 

Director 
(240) 457-7850 vince.healy@constructionangels.us 

CW & Sons 
Infrastructure 

Dusty Harbaugh 
General Manager (301) 674-5257 dharbaugh@cwsons.com 

DCI 
(Locating) 

Rodrigo Del Cid 
Supervisor (202) 480-4882 rdelcid@dcihq.com 



 

 

Eastcom 
Associates 

Mark Norris 
Area Sales Manager (757) 642-6601 mnorris@eastcomassoc.com 

Ecotech Lori Mendez 
Business Development (717) 575-3090 lori@goecotech.net 

Fort Myer 
Construction 

Sean Paris 
Utility Coordinator/DPI (202) 498-2598 sparis@fortmyer.com 

Howard County 
DPW 

David Ball 
Supervisor/Damage 

Prevention 
(410) 313-3052 dball@howardcountymd.gov 

Howard E Justin Bowens 
Program Manager     

Howard E Ted Wolfe     

MGH Kelly Cahill 
Public Relations (410) 902-5000 kcahill@mghus.com 

MUFDPA 
MD Authority 

Jim Barron 
Executive Director (410) 782-2102 jim.barron@mddpa.org 

NPL James Carey (571) 921-0210 jcarey@gonpl.com 

NPL Jose Hercules 
Safety and Quality Auditor (443) 468-4731   

NPL Lisa Holland-Gillis     

OCC Locating 
Service Tom Hastings  (410) 712-0202 thastings@occls.com 

One Call 
Concepts/ 
Miss Utility 

Dora Parks 
Committee Secretary 

Board Member 
Manager, Client Relations 

(410) 782-2026 doraparks@missutility.net 

One Call 
Concepts/ 
Miss Utility 

Matt Ruddo 
Director, Client Relations (410) 782-2025 matt@missutility.net 

One Call 
Concepts/ 
Miss Utility 

Susan Sullivan 
ITIC Coordinator (410) 782-2030 ssullivan@missutility.net 

PEPCO Mitzi Ambush (202) 308-2269 ambushm@pepco.com 

PEPCO Robert Vicks 
Cable Damage Investigator (240) 508-4154 rlvicks@pepco.com 

Skoda Contracting Olivia Ford (973) 884-9926 oford@skodacontracting.com 

Skoda Contracting Stephen Freedley 
Manager (973) 418-9010 sfreedley@skodacontracting.com 



 

 

Tucker 
Construction 

Stephen Shifflett 
Safety Manager (301) 399-5752 sshifflett.tuckersafetymanager 

@gmail.com 

USIC 
(Locating) 

Joe Feronti 
Manager (443) 239-4402 josephferonti@usicllc.com 

Utiliquest 
(Locating) Erik Phillips (443) 324-7835 Erik.phillips@utiliquest.com 

Utiliquest 
(Locating) 

George Daffan 
Operations Manager (301) 399-7975 george.daffan@utiliquest.com 

Verizon Bruce Coyle Jr 
Local Manager (410) 596-7080 bruce.r.coyle@oneverizon.com 

Verizon Chuck Baker 
Damage Investigator (301) 502-9340 charles.b.baker.jr@verizon.com 

Washington Gas Don Jones 
Supervisor/ DC (703) 408-0625 djones@washgas.com 

Washington Gas 
Greg Mason 

Specialist, Damage 
Prevention 

(571) 666-1493 gregory.mason@washgas.com 

Washington Gas Scott Brown 
BOD President, Gas Rep (703) 750-4388 ssbrown@washgas.com 

Washington Gas Tamara Neal-Supervisor 
MD Authority-Subscriber Rep (571) 318-7762 tneal@washgas.com 

Washington Gas 
Vladimir Ledesma 

Sr. Specialist, Damage 
Prevention 

(571) 550-1718 vladimir.ledesma@washgas.com 

WSSC  David Wilkins 
Customer Advocate (301) 648-6953 david.wilkins@wsscwater.com 

WSSC  
Kevin Woolbright 
DPC Chairman 

BOD Water/Sewer Rep 
(301) 806-8745 bright.67@verizon.net 

 
 
End of Minutes 
 


